
November Board Meeting Minutes
11/8/2023

Minutes unanimously approved.

Treasurer’s Report
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1. Discussion of Treasurer’s report
A. Recommended that $500 is put into the budget for Grants using restricted funds.

(The goal is to draw down these funds.)
B. Recommended that $250 is put in the budget for scholarships to the Master

Gardener College. We gave one half scholarships this year for $125 MGPW
training. Next year’s budget it is recommended that we award 2 partial scholarships.

2. Committee Reports
A. Education Committee:

a) The Education Committee is developing a list of speakers and educational
events to propose to the Board. They are also planning some social events
like walks through the battlefield. Working on the 2024 calendar.

b) The Board recommends that the committee make the choices and just set
up the classes/events. It is also recommended that the Education
Committee negotiate for a lower for paid speakers.

c) On Friday November 10th, a group of Master Gardeners is meeting at 2
silos. This is not an MGPW event. Robin is making this group activity a
personal outing.

B. Communication Committee: The committee has plans to make modifications to the
MGPW website. They want to incorporate the Teaching Garden’s Site into it so that
we won’t have two sites.

a) The MGPW website needs to be revamped; this is a large project. The
MGMV website was reviewed and considered a good model/format to
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follow for the redesign. Currently the MGPW site is in WordPress and the
Teaching Garden blog is not connected. There are links that do not work
correctly and need to be fixed. Valerie and Thomas are working on a list of
recommended changes.

b) The web site redesign team is working with Jennifer to make the fixes and
also consulting with Page and Nancy. They will also work with the Social
Committee and would appreciate suggestions from the board members.

c) The following are recommended changes to the web site:
i. Combine the current website and our social media pages together.

This will save us money and engage people who do not use social
media.

ii. Set up a member’s only area.
iii. Recommend continuing the blog and develop a pool of students to

write. An idea presented was to make this a requirement of
certification and recertification.

iv. Also thinking about doing Podcasts. To broadcast the Podcast is free
through Spotify. In addition to interviewing new students, topics could
be seasonal or topical such as the Spotted Lantern Fly and invasives.

C. Teaching Garden: November 14th is the last workday of the season, and soil will be
delivered to the garden on that day. Hope to have the new class members attend
the garden after graduation. The plant sale went well despite the lack of rain. All the
dates for next year in the Garden are set. Leslie will send out the calendar after
January.

D. Virginia Extension Master Gardener College : June 5-9 are the dates for next year’s
Master Gardener’s College via Zoom. A virtual college was required because of the
current staff shortage. The EMG State Coordinator’s Office currently has two
vacancies: the Consumer Horticulture Specialist and Master Gardener Program
Director and the Extension Master Gardener State Coordinator.

E. Virginia Cooperative Extension – Valerie has no updates. The organization Keep
Prince William Beautiful is applying for an EPA grant and would like MGPW to help
distribute the funds to High School Students to set up compost pits at schools. Do
not know if they received the grant yet. This project will also need a volunteer to lead
this program. This program will look to place compost sites at schools who do not
have one. This topic will be revisited once we are notified that VCE received the
funds.

F. MGPW Standing Rules and Other topics. The Standing Rules were approved at the
September meeting. Missing one committee. The write-up for the Diversity
Committee still needs to be added. Jennifer will post the Standing Rules to the web
site. And Suzie will also start posting for us.
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G. Member at large will be the bereavement contact. This position also needs to
organize a nominating committee. The board requires 2 new positions: Member at
Large and President Elect. Jeanne Cullen will prepare announcements for these
positions. The vote will be taken at Recertification at the end of March.

H. Table of committees: Jeanne needs help with completing the Table of committees.
This was listed on the agenda, but it did not get emailed. Recommended that the
agenda be resent.

I. No news on the Moon Tree yet.

J. Meeting was adjourned at 7:20
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